
 
 

 

PRESENT: Sue Sturgeon (3/3) Chair of the Corporation 
 Dermot Mathias (3/3) Vice Chair of the Corporation 
 Sally Dicketts (3/3) Chief Executive Officer 
 Tracey James (3/3) 
 James Dipple (3/3) 
 Pauline Odulinski (3/3) 
 Malcolm Wicks (3/3)  
 Julia von Klonowski (3/3) As indicated in the minutes 
 Andy Stone (3/3) 
 Emma Shipp (3/3) 
 David Goosey (2/3) As indicated in the minutes 
 John Cope (3/3) As indicated in the minutes 
 Ben Sims (3/3) As indicated in the minutes 
 Angela Adimora (2/2) As indicated in the minutes 
 Kathy Slack (2/2) CEO, EM3 LEP 
 Jamie Edge (2/2) As indicated in the minutes 
 Megan Henderson (2/2) As indicated in the minutes 
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meeting with the Board, and recommended that Faith Hanks was appointed as 
Clerk for the meeting and as Interim Clerk to the Corporation until a substantive 
Clerk to the Corporation was appointed. The Board approved the appointment of 
Faith Hanks as Clerk for the meeting, and Interim Clerk to the Corporation. All 
members were agreed.  

The Chair noted that the terms of office for Andy Stone and Sue Sturgeon were 
due to expire on 01 April 2021, and the Search & Governance Committee 
recommended the reappointments of both governors for a further term of office. 
The Board approved the reappointments of Andy Stone and Sue Sturgeon for a 
further term. All members were agreed. 

The Chair notified the Board that Nina Robinson had resigned from the Board. 

JE joined the meeting at 15:04. 

3.  

 

Declarations of Interests, Gifts and Hospitality 

JVK advised that she had been appointed as Chair of Trustees at the Cyber Hub 
Trust, and was part of the DfE’s Advisory Group and Schools Bootcamps. No 
other member declared any interest.  

 

4.  

 

Minutes of the Meeting of 07 December 2020 

The minutes of the meeting of 07 December 2020, having previously been 
circulated to the Board, were approved as an accurate record of the meeting. All 
members were agreed. 

 

5.  Matters Arising from the Minutes of 07 December 2020 

The Clerk provided an update on the matters arising from the meeting of 07 
December 2020, and noted that all actions were complete. 

AW and NT joined the meeting at 15:05. 

 

6.  Local Enterprise Partnerships (LEPs) 

The Chair introduced the CEOs of TVB LEP, Ox LEP and EM3 LEP, and the 
Group Executive Director (PN) briefly outlined how the three local LEPs worked 
with Activate Learning (AL). The CEO of TVB LEP provided an overview of role 
of the LEPs, and noted the collective focus around delivering local economic 
growth and the role LEPs had in building skills. It was noted that each of the LEPs 
had strong connections with local partners within the FE sector, and provided 
these partners with future curriculum and skills needs, in addition to providing 
funding opportunities. It was noted that LEP Skills Advisory Panels (SAPs) played 
a key role in considering relevant skills, market requirements, or skills deficits, in 
order to drive local skills priority statements and economic recovery plans.  

The Board considered the level of representation within the SAPs, and the CEO 
of TVB LEP noted the need to involve young people and younger businesses who, 
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economies were focussed around sectors such as retail, which included Bracknell 
and Reading; learning and retraining would therefore be important contributors to 
recovery in these areas. 

MH joined the meeting at 15:31. 

The CEO of EM3 LEP outlined the LEPs’ priorities moving forwards, particularly 
in light of the FE White Paper; working together to maximise skills improvement 
in the FE sector was at the heart of the LEP recovery plans, as well as an 
emphasis on behavioural changes and alternative ways of working. It was noted 
that supporting business engagement would be critical for achieving change, and 
although future capital investment was expected to be lower, the LEPs would 
continue to support investment proposals.  

It was noted that capital funding rules had recently changed, and FE funding 
would now be sought directly from the ESFA, rather than through the LEPs. While 
funding was expected to decrease, it was noted that the full spending review had 
not yet been published, however strategic positioning would be important for 
attracting FE funding. As a result of the expected decrease in funding, the 
importance of collaboration between FE colleges was noted, and the LEP CEOs 
assured the Board that they were encouraging collaboration and the sharing of 
skills. 

The meeting was adjourned at 15:53 and AW and NT left the meeting.   

7.  Deep Dive – Planning our Next Strategic Plan 

The meeting was reconvened at 16:00, and AA left the meeting. 

The Chair noted that, as part of the development of the Strategic Plan, governors 
has been asked to consider critical priorities in their areas of work over the next 
5-8 years. Each Board member was given three minutes to share their ideas, 
which were broadly summarised into themes (detailed ideas are attached as an 
appendix): 

JVK: technology, people, collaboration  

DM: technology, people 

MW: sustainability, people, technology 

ES: technology, people 

PO: people, collaboration  

AS: sustainability, technology  

TJ: people, sustainability, technology  

JD: technology, people, sustainability  

JVK left the meeting at 16:30. 

PO: 
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and Values from the 2017-2021 Plan would remain the same, as would the 
Learning Philosophy, and a further two strategic drivers had been established: 
Sustainability and Wellbeing.  

JC joined the meeting at 16:48. 

The DCEO noted that, while the new Strategic Plan would continue to focus on 
the learner journey, the Plan would include more detailed divisional plans, and 
more detailed strategies for Teaching, Learning and Assessment (TLA), HR, 
Estates, and Student Voice. It was noted that further drafts of the new Strategic 
Plan would be shared at the May Governors’ Away Day, before the Plan was 
launched in July. 

The Group Executive Director (CA) presented an overview of the development of 
the TLA Strategy, and noted that embedding the Learning Philosophy had been 
a key feature, with a particular focus on how learning was positively impacted by 
managing emotions, forming relationships and adopting a trauma-informed 
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priorities. The Board asked for assurance around the retention figures, particularly 
within the Technology Faculty, and the DCEO advised that AL’s retention figures 
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